Abbeville Harbor & Terminal District Board of Commissioners Meeting Minutes

Date: March 25, 2025

Time: 5:00 PM

Location: Abbeville Harbor & Terminal District Office, 124 North State Street, Suite 100, Abbeville, Louisiana

Call to Order
President James Steen called the meeting to order, leading the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a roll cail.

Attendance
eCommissioners Present: Carlton Campbell, Wayne LeBleu, Patrick Duhon, James Steen, Bud
Zaunbrecher
eCommissioner Absent: Tim Creswell
*Others Present: Executive Director Nick Gautreaux, Attorney Roger Boynton, Engineer Brian Primeaux,
Engineer Kim Touchet, Secretary Cheryl Broussard, and Shannon Neveaux LeMaire with the Vermilion
Parish Coastal Committee.

Approval of Minutes

The minutes from the February 25, 2025, Regular Meeting were unanimously approved following a motion by
Commissioner Carlton Campbkell and a second by Commissioner Wayne LeBleu.

No public comments were made on the agenda items.

Financial Reports

Gautreaux provided financial reports, including the profit and loss report for the prior month, the year-to-date
profit and loss budget vs. actual figures for the month and year to date, the accounts payable list for bill payments,

accounts receivable, a summary of the halance sheet, and the profit and loss report.

The Financial Reports were unanimously approved following a motion by Commissioner Wayne LeBleu and a
second by Commissioner Bud Zaunbrecher.

Gautreaux updated the Commissioners on the Port projects.

Gautreaux stated that he and Kim Touchet, our Engineer, will meet with Wildlife and Fisheries concerning the
dredging and improvements at the Intracoastal City Boat Launch.

Engineer Kim Touchet updated the Commissioners on the Highway 690 and Schriefer Drive intersection.

Engineer Kim Touchet updated the Commissioners on the Clean Gulf Building, stating that it is almost complete,
waiting to install doors and parking around it.

Gautreaux presented a letter from PAL concerning a Proposed Action Pursuant to the Section 301 Iinvestigation of
China’s Targeting of the maritime, Logistics, and Shipbuilding Sectors for Dominance.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was unanimously approved following a motion by Commissioner Wayne LeBleu,
seconded by Commissioner Carlton Campbell.

Carlton Cambell
Secretary-Treasurer




